
  

 

 

 

 

 
Dear friends and family, 
 
Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ, our Lord. In Cambodia we just celebrated Pchum Ben festival; 
it lasts for 15 days from September 18th to October 2nd. The Cambodians believe that during this 
time the spirits of their ancestors are released to look for food in this human world. So they go to 
at least 7 temples to offer food to the monks so that their ancestors can be filled. It seems 
nonsense to us but they are blinded. “The god of this age has blinded the minds of unbelievers” (2 
Corinthians 4:4). Let us pray that the Cambodians will open their minds that they will turn to trust 
the Creator God who is the only true God who can hear and watch over them. They will be free 
from the bondage of their culture and custom which are used by Satan to bind them in darkness. 
Also pray for the Christians especially for the leaders that they will be light to this dark world. 
Because of idolatry which make them unfaithful to God and then causes adultery among them. 
Please continue to give thanks to God and pray for us, thank you. 
 
Praise items: 

- We went to the Holy Land with the members of our mother's church at the end of July. It 
makes more sense to us when we read God's word. Also we see how God's promises have 
been fulfilled so we can trust His word more. 

- During the holiday another missionary from our mission came to visit us. We read God's 
word together and she prayed for us. We are encouraged to start more Bible classes to 
teach our members. 

- We have more children at our school, 40 plus students and about 35 toddlers at our 
nursery. 
 

Prayer items: 
- There will be a short term mission team from Hong Kong on October 17 to 23. Please pray 

that we will work together to bring glory to God. 
- Pray for the premarital study for 2 couples and other new Bible studies that the members’ 

lives will be changed through His word. 
- Pray for wisdom for worker who looks for problem why one of the rooms is leaking water 

at church. 
- Simeon, our oldest son and family are now in a remote island in New Zealand attending the 

Father's heart Seminar. Please pray that they learn more about God's heart. 
- We are still looking for a full time English teacher at our school.  
- Joseph will teach again at Phnom Penh Bible School at the end of this month. Please pray 

that the Holy Spirit works among the teacher and students. 
- Pray that God will bring a right person at the right time to come serve as the pastor in 

charge at our church. 
 
Thank you so much for partnership with us through your prayers and support! Let us know if 
anything we can pray for you. 
 
 
Blessings, 
Joseph and Liza Ng 
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